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The Stipendium Hungaricum Scholarship Programme was launched in 2013 by the
Hungarian Government. The core mission of the programme is to increase the
number of foreign students in Hungary and to encourage Hungarian higher
education institutions to attract top foreign students; currently 41 sending
partners are engaged in the programme.



Thousands of students from all around the world apply for higher educational
studies in Hungary each year. In the academic year 2016/2017 approximately 3000
students can begin their studies in Hungary in the framework of the Stipendium
Hungaricum Programme.



The Programme is managed by Tempus Public Foundation.



Language Proficiency Applicants are eligible to apply only if they meet the
minimum language criteria set by the chosen host higher education institution
(see Annex 2 or click here).



Study programmes in English language: students shall have a level of English
proficiency required by the host institution.

Study programmes in Hungarian language: students shall participate in a one-year
preparatory Hungarian language course before starting their higher education
studies. In addition to the Hungarian language, subjects related to the chosen
field of studies will also be taught in Hungarian.



Study programmes in other languages: students shall have a level of proficiency
in the language of the study programme required by the host institution.



1. Undergraduate studies (full BA or BSc programs): in the fields of
agriculture, water economy and management, natural sciences, mathematics,
economics, engineering, information technology, architecture, fine arts and
music



2. Graduate programs (full MA or MSc programs): in the fields of agriculture,
water economy and management, natural sciences, mathematics, economics,
engineering, information technology, architecture, fine arts and music



3. Full PhD program: in any academic field



********************************************************************



DIVERSAS AREAS DEL CONOCIMIENTO

Hungría

Hungría

  /  /   /  / 02/03/16

Depende del curso elegido

Disciplinas:

Fuente:

País:

Ciudad:

Duración desde: Duración hasta: Fecha límite solicitud:

Beneficios:

Idioma:

Provisions Covered by the Scholarship

* Tuition-free education: exemption from the payment of tuition fee

* Monthly stipend

- non-degree, bachelor, master and one-tier master level: monthly HUF 40 460
(cca EUR 130) contribution to the living expenses, for 12 months a year, until
the completion of studies

- doctoral level: according to the current Hungarian legislation, it is monthly
HUF 100 000 (cca EUR 325) at present - for 12 months a year, until the
completion of studies - but the legislation is to be changed, consequently the
amount is expected to be raised.

* Accommodation

- dormitory place or a contribution of HUF 30 000 to accommodation costs for the
whole duration of the scholarship period

* Medical insurance

- health care services according to the relevant Hungarian legislation (Act No.
80 of 1997, national health insurance card) and supplementary medical insurance


********************************************************************

Requisitos:
Submitting the Application



a) Tempus Public Foundation

All applications shall be submitted through the online application system of
Tempus Public Foundation. After registration, the applicants are able to access
the application surface and upload the required documents. Please note that no
applications will be accepted without the online submission and after the
deadline. 



The online application system opens in January 2016. The deadline for submitting
the complete application package: 1 March 2016.





b) Sending Partner

All applications shall also be submitted to AUCI.  Applications will be
considered only if the applicant is nominated by AUCI. No other applications
will be considered. (La fecha límite para presentar la documentación en AUCI
vence el 2/03/16)



****************



Application Documents 



* Online application form: - completed in the language of the selected study
programme or in English



* Curriculum Vitae: 

- only CVs in Europass format are accepted

- the CV must include a photo of the applicant

- written in the language of the selected study programme or in English






* Motivation Letter

- minimum 1 page, typed with Times New Roman 12 point font size letters

- written in English or Hungarian



* Language proficiency

- for study programmes in Hungarian language: proof of Hungarian language
proficiency, with a minimum level determined by the host institution 

- for study programmes in other languages: proof of language proficiency, with a
minimum level determined by the host institution



School certificates and their notarized English or Hungarian translations

- bachelor level: copy of secondary school graduation certificate or equivalent
- master level: copy of bachelor degree certificate or equivalent

- one-tier master level: copy of secondary school graduation certificate or
equivalent

- doctoral level: copy of master degree certificate or equivalent

- non-degree level: certificate according to the institutional requirements



* Medical certificate

- medical certificate of satisfactory health condition (issued not earlier than
1 month, a written certificate from a physician to prove that the applicant does
not have the following illnesses: AIDS, Hepatitis A, B, C or any other epidemic
conditions)



* Copy of passport 

-copy of that page of the passport which contains the personal data of the
applicant



*Research Plan

- minimum 2 pages, typed with Times New Roman 12 point font size letters,
written in the language of the selected study programme

( applicants of doctoral programmes)



* Letters of Recommendation

- two Letters of Recommendation from the applicant?s former or current academic
tutor or supervisor

- written in the language of the selected study programme or in Hungarian

( applicants of doctoral programmes)



* Portfolio

- photographs of three works of art / sketches (indicating the date of creation)
( applicants of Painter, Graphic artist and Sculptor study programmes)



*Audio Portfolio

- audio track of three works (indicating the date of the creation)

( applicants of study programmes in the field of Music )



Documentación solicitada por AUCI



- Carta de aval de la institución patrocinante del becario dirigida a AUCI

- Formulario de becas de AUCI

- Decreto 234/86 firmado

- Fotocopia de la CI


Observaciones:
El formulario y el decreto, asi como información sobre el listado de cursos, se
solicita a becas@auci.gub.uy



Toda la documentación (tanto la socilicitada por Hungría como la solicitada por
AUCI) deberá presentarse en la Sección Becas de AUCI: Torre Ejecutiva - Plaza
Independencia 710 piso 7 oficina 703 en el horario de 9 a 17 hs



********************************************************************



Mayor información e inscripción del formulario online solicitado por Hugría
(abre en enero de 2016)
http://www.tka.hu/international-programmes/2966/stipendium-hungaricum/






Si bien el formulario de inscripción de Hungría abrirá recién en enero se
recomienda a los interesados ir iniciando los procedimientos restantes lo antes
posible


